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I am glad to be able to share this newsletter with the school now fully open again 

following the power outage on Thursday evening. Thank you to everyone for being 

so understanding. 
 

It has been fantastic to see the extra-curricular life of the school flourishing again 

after the impact of the pandemic and this is very much the theme of my introduction 

this week. On Wednesday, when I wandered round the school grounds at the end of 

the day, I was able to see so many after school activities taking place, including     

football, rugby and netball. Alongside all of this, the Wallington Girls Year 12 Sports 

Leaders hosted the Sutton Primary school athletics competition on Wednesday 2nd 

January. 12 schools attended throughout the day, competing in a range of track and 

field events, with our amazing sixth form leaders scoring, time keeping and leading 

Year 5/6 through their events. The primary school students were taken aback by our 

amazing big sports hall and based on the volume of cheering, they all had a great 

time.  
 

Our Year 7 and 8 Athletes were also competing themselves at the borough        

Secondary schools athletics competition on Monday. Year 7 finished 1st place out of 

the 8 schools attending and now progress to the South London Youth games      

competition next week. Year 8õs came 2nd place and narrowly missed out on        

progressing to the finals. Year 7 and 8 were also busy competing at the Surrey 

schools netball tournament on Tuesday and again had a fantastic day with lots of   

successes. Year 7õs came 3rd place overall competing against some very tough Surrey 

schools. 
 

Rehearsals have continued in earnest for our school production which this year is ôA 

Midsummer Nightõs Dreamõ. Everyone has been working hard to ensure it is a great 

production that meets the high standards set in previous years. Performances will 

take place on Tuesday 1st March, Wednesday 2nd March and Thursday 3rd March. 

Tickets are now on sale and further details can be found later in this edition.  
 

Year 12 have embraced the rigorous process of applying to be a member of the   

Senior Prefect Team and have all shown themselves to be passionate and articulate 

students with a real drive to give back to the community. Having interviewed       

prospective Head Girls this week, I am delighted to announce our new Senior      

Prefect Team: 
 

Head Girls: Annie & Sonam 

Deputy Head Girl (Year 7): Varsha  

Deputy Head Girl (Year 8):  Diane 

Deputy Head Girl (Year 9) : Soleyana 

Deputy Head Girl (Year 10) : Raolat 

Deputy head Girl (Year 11) : Uma 

Deputy Head Girls (Community): Lakshmitha & Vaasahi 

Deputy Head Girls (Curriculum): Aliya & Molly  

Deputy Head Girls (Equality, Diversity and Inclusion) : Karen & Sutapi 

Deputy Head Girls (Charity): Jannah & Libby 

Deputy Head Girls (Events): Natali & Shivanjaly 
 

We wish them every success for their year ahead in post and they will formally begin 

their roles after half term. We will have an opportunity to publicly thank our       

outgoing team later this term. 

 

Finally, a reminder that students return to school after the half-term break on    

Tuesday 22nd  February as Monday 21 February is an INSET day (GLT Conference). 
 

Have a great week 
 

MR R BOOTH       HEADTEACHER  
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Riya in Year 11 took part in the 2022 Immerse Education 

Essay Competition. This was a record-breaking competition 

that received thousands of entries from students attending 

leading schools all over the world. Each of the judges       

commented on the extremely high quality of essays that 

were received this year across all categories, and it was clear 

that candidates had invested significant effort in researching 

and writing their essays. The judges selected Riyaõs essay to 

receive a full scholarship  (100%) to take part in their      

Medicine 16-18 summer programme at her university of 

choice including Oxford, Cambridge or UCL. 

 

Riyaõs essay was recognised as the highest calibre of entries 

this year. The full scholarship will cover all of the course 

fees, which includes half-board accommodation, academic 

materials and all activities/excursions.  

 

On behalf of our school community here at Wallington High 

School for Girls we wanted to congratulate Riya for this 

amazing achievement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

We are always looking at ways where we can improve our       

communication methods between our school and parents/

carers. We are aware that there may be members of our 

wider school community where English may not be their 

first language. In light of this we have installed the Google 

Translate Website Translator widget to our website. This 

feature can be found in the top right corner of our              

website homepage. Google Translate is a widget that      

translates web page content into 100+ different languages.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you need to translate any of the pdf documents that are 

loaded onto our school website please use the following 

link  translate.google.com where you can upload the pdf and 

select the language the document is in and the language you 

would like the document to be translated into. Once the 

document is ready you will be able to download the pdf in 

your chosen language. The following file formats are          

supported: .doc, .docx, .odf, .pdf, .ppt, .pptx, .ps, .rtf, .txt, 

.xls, or .xlsx. 

 

Google continually looks for ways to improve the quality of 

any translations they may not be perfect - so please use your 

best judgement when reading any content translated via 

Google Translate. 

 

We hope that this added feature enables our website to be 

more inclusive and user friendly. 

 

If you have any queries or comments about this new feature 

please email lfitzgerald@wallingtongirls.org.uk.  

http://translate.google.com/
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It has been a challenging year for our catering contract, the 

hospitality sector has been experiencing food shortages 

within their supply chain and problems with deliveries, both 

of which have impacted the school. Despite this the        

Catering Teams have been working hard not to disrupt the 

service to our students. However, the combination of these 

issues combined with inflation, increase in minimum wage 

and rising energy prices, we have been informed that we will 

see a 3% increase overall on the tariff prices in the canteen 

from 22nd February. This increase has been kept to a      

minimum and has not affected all items sold.  

 

 
 
As a Trust, we have a responsibility to reduce our plastic 

waste where possible and one way of doing this is to        

remove the plastic bottles from the meal deal offer in the 

canteen. We have asked Aspens to review the meal deals 

and provide a tariff which excludes the drink option so that 

students are not encouraged to purchase a plastic bottle. 

The school has a number of water refilling stations so would 

like to encourage the students to bring in their own bottle 

which they can refill throughout the day. There will be a   

reduced number of drinks available to purchase as a singular 

item if students do not bring their water bottles. 

 

 
 
As highlighted above, the school asked Aspens to review 

their Meal Deal to ensure we are offering a more              

sustainable, value for money lunch. By removing the drink 

from the Meal Deal, we can now offer two price points for 

the Meal Deal. These include a 2 food item Meal Deal for 

£2.30 or a 3 food item Meal Deal for £2.50. The attached 

update outlines what will be included in each of the Meal 

Deal options and the overall saving made. The marketing will 

be updated in the canteen  to reflect the changes and the 

Catering Staff will be on hand to advise students on the    

offer. The Meal Deal price is still within the free school meal 

allowance and we hope that students will feel encouraged to 

use this.  

 
 
Aspens have been working with a Development Chef to    

create new menus which will be going live after the February 

Half term. The menus change weekly and work on a three 

week cycle, they offer a range of healthy options for         

students to choose from. Aspens met with the student 

councils last year and have used their feedback in the menu 

development. Going forward we are pleased to announce 

that all of the vegetarian options on the new menus will be 

vegan. We hope that students enjoy the new menus on offer 

and would like to encourage students to provide the        

Catering Team with feedback.  

 

To try and minimise disruption, these changes will all be 

coming into effect on the 22nd of February   (21st February 

is an INSET day) when the students return form their half 

term break. We have attached a document which sets out 

the new weekly menus, the revised tariff sheet and what  

students can expect from their meal deals.  
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